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Roundup Article Clarification 

May Issue, page 7, WOODSHOP:  Joe Kramer moved from Apache Wells two years ago, is living in 
an assisted living facility and is missed by the members.  
 

Pickleball Courts 
The pickleball courts located along the 1st baseline of the ball field have been open for play for a 
while.  For the summer, no reservations are necessary, just go when you want and take turns with 
whoever is there.  There are some “old” rackets and balls to use, otherwise bring your own 
equipment.  It’s important to wear tennis or athletic shoes and not sandals or flip flops to prevent 
foot or ankle injuries.  Enjoy! 
 

Library News 
Some new books and movies have been purchased.  New automatic doors were installed for better 
ease in opening and to accommodate access for the disabled. 
 

Lost and Found 
Two items were left behind at the last two potlucks.  A pink floral casserole carrier was left at the 
Easter potluck and a green/turquoise large towel was left at the Mothers Day potluck.  A glass 
cherries bowl was left at one time.  To claim these, please contact Carolyn Agee at 218-1137. 

 
In Memoriam 

Dick Nelson passed away May 14. 
 
Earl Hansen passed away on Monday, June 15th.  Services were held at the Pilgrim Lutheran 
Church of Frederic, WI, Monday, June 22nd. 
 
Jeanne Wilson Sticht Sr. died June 17, at 9:30am in Missoula Montana after a short illness.  He 
was 90 years old.  Jeanne was retired from the Air Force and served in World War II, Korea, and 
the Vietnam wars.  He is survived by his wife, Jan Hansen Sticht, 9 children, 3 stepchildren, nearly 
30 grandchildren, and about a dozen great-grandchildren.  Jeanne was president of the 
Woodworkers Club here in Apache Wells for years. 
Cards can be sent to his wife of 44 years:  Jan Hansen Sticht and family, 720 Beargrass Lane, 
Seeley Lake MT 59868 
  
Bill Lane passed away on Thursday, June 18th. 
 
Carrie Lane passed away on Sunday, June 21. 
 


